
 

 Prior’s Mill C.E. Primary School 
Newsletter December 20th 2024  
Welcome to the Prior's Mill Newsletter - this is shared weekly and will contain key dates and 

information, paper copies are available at the office 20.12.24 



In This Issue 

 

This week we include: 

• Message from Mr Linsley 

• School Council 

• Sporting Stars 

• Musician of the Month 

• Digital Leaders   

• Attendance 

• Worship Theme  

• Class News 

• Key Dates 

• NEW! Picture News (We thought you might like to read 'Picture News' this is shared 

with children in a class worship every week) 



• Contact Us  

• Safeguarding  

Heads Up  - Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year    

 

Christmas  

It has been lovely to welcome families into school to watch Nativity performances and Carol 

concerts this week. It was lovely to see children in Nursery and Reception perform to an 



audience of family and friends as well as children in Y5/6 sing in a group, duo and solo  - thank 

you to everyone who was able to attend.  

We have provided books as gifts to all Children this year to reinforce our focus on reading for 

pleasure - please send in any pictures of children reading over the Christmas Holidays and we 

will feature them in the Newsletter - prizes for the most creative places! Apologies to Y6 pupils 

your books have been delayed due to an issue with the supplier we will have them ready for 

when you return to school.  

On behalf of Governors, Staff and the Trust I would like to wish everyone a very Merry 

Christmas and a Happy New Year, thank you for all of the cards and gifts they are very much 

appreciated. It is a privilege to be Headteacher at Prior's Mill and I'm looking forward to working 

with you all in 2025 to ensure the best outcomes for your children.  

 

Staffing News  

Congratulations to Mrs McHale who is expecting and will be leaving us to start her maternity 

leave in February, Mr Richards will take over as y6 teacher. Mrs Casey will be replacing Mr 

Richards in Y2 when she returns from her maternity leave.  Mrs Day will also start her maternity 

leave at the end of the term, Mrs Wilson will be teaching an additional day and Mr Ainsley will 

continue his regular Lego session.  In KS1 Mrs Akerman will be remaining as Year 1 teacher until 

the end of the academic year.  

Mrs McHale has already started to work with Mrs Williams who will become the new school 

SENDCO after February half-term. Mrs Williams has held the position before in a previous 

school and will be involved in some of the meetings with pupils, parents and external agencies 

after Christmas. Mrs Williams will continue in role till Mrs McHale returns in the next academic 

year.  

We send our best wishes to Mrs Thompson who is still poorly but we are hoping that she is able 

to make a return after Christmas - a huge thanks to Mrs Brooks for teaching children in Class 1.  

We also send our best wishes to Mrs Boyle and Miss Chapman and look forward to seeing them 

in the Spring Term.  

 

Reception Open Events 

Thank you to everyone who attended the Reception Open afternoon, we will be repeating the 

experience  on the morning of Saturday 11th January - please help spread the word and don't 

forget to book a place at the office.  



  

Safeguarding 

In KS1 we conducted a practice Fire Register Check at lunchtime to check safety procedures - 

children listened well and followed all the instructions. Well Done to all Children in KS1 and 

Reception!  

CCTV  

The school will be installing CCTV through the holidays this is being installed to complement our 

existing safeguarding protocols and will only cover outdoor areas of school.  

 

EMERGENCY HELP DURING THE WEEKEND / HOLIDAYS 

During the  weekend / holidays, whilst your children are playing outside with friends, we would 

recommend that your child knows where to go to for help if they need it. This might be a 

grandparent or family friend, as well as at home. It is important that your child knows how to 

call the emergency services for help. 

We have been advised that you talk to your child about risk-taking behaviour and the potential 

consequences of any decisions that they make whilst away from home. Give your children the 

confidence to say “no” to taking part in any risky or anti-social behaviour with their peers. 

Of course, we want the children to enjoy the weekend and part of that is becoming more 

independent from parents; however, we want all our children to return to school fit, well and 

safe after the weekend. 

TEWV Crisis team (CAMHS & Adults) has now changed. 

There is a new system and people must call 111- option 2 - this is the 111 Mental Health line 

& call handlers will transfer to the local crisis team appropriately. 

 

The Children’s Hub is the first point of contact for anyone who has a concern about the 

welfare or safety of a child or young person. 

The Children's Hub 

Stockton: 01642 130080 



childrenshub@hartlepool.gov.uk1     

  

Crisis support line 

If someone you know, is experiencing a mental health crisis call NHS 111 and select the mental 

health option. 

  

Billingham & Stockton Borough Foodbank 

4-6 West Precinct 

Billingham Town Centre 

Billingham TS23 2NH 

07583 575522 

https://billinghamstocktonborough.foodbank.org.uk  

info@billinghamstocktonborough.foodbank.org.uk2 

  

If you have any welfare or safeguarding concerns relating to a child in school during term time, 

please do not hesitate to contact – 

Mrs ALLISON HANSON  

PUPIL WELFARE & SAFEGUARDING OFFICER  

Prior’s Mill C/E Primary School  

Billingham TS225BX  

01642 650426  

office@priorsmill.org.uk 

 

QUICK REMINDER  

Monday 6th January  - School reopens for Spring Term  

 
1mailto:childrenshub@hartlepool.gov.uk 
2mailto:info@billinghamstocktonborough.foodbank.org.uk 



Thanks to all the parents who responded to our online survey we have 

published the results and actions we are taking to address some of the 

development points that were raised. 

Results taken from 128 responses: 

 

 



Strengths, Points for Development and Actions taken from additional 

comments: 

 



School Council  

 

School Council met this week again and have been asking children in their class about what 

equipment they would like to use on the playground. Updates on final proposals of 

equipment and playground markings will be shared in the next few weeks.  

Thank you Mrs MacKay for organising the group.  



 



Sporting Stars  

 

 

1 - Thank you to the football coach who came from Stockton Town to work with some of our children on Friday. Check out their 
session for Reception and Year 1 children, Thursdays 5-6pm at the indoor Sports Hall next to Stockton Town £3 per session. 



Musician of the Month  

 



 



Digital Leaders  

 

 

2 - Hugo (Y3), Felicity (Y4), Luke (Y5) and Joey (Y6) are the new school Digital Leaders. 

Parent guide for this week - Safety over the festive season  

If there are any apps or online sites that parents would like a fact sheet about then please get in 

touch and we'll try and provide one. 

Any safeguarding concerns can be relayed to: 

Mr Linsley - Designated Safeguarding Lead 



Miss Huddart - Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead 

 

As a parent or carer you play a key role in keeping your child safe online. Find out more about 

commonly used social media platforms at 

https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/social-media-guides 



 



 



Attendance Matters 

 

In accordance with School and Trust Policy any unauthorised absences (that are not subject to 

exceptional circumstances) will be subject to a fixed penalty notice. 

Current School Attendance is 95% this is just below the DFE target of 96%. 

We strongly advise that any holiday in term time should be avoided due to the impact of lost 

learning time on children. Please be aware that leave of absence (holiday) during term time will 

not be authorised except in exceptional circumstances. It is school policy to refer any 

unauthorised absence due to holiday to the local authority who may issue a fixed penalty notice.  

This is a penalty of up to £120 per child, per parent and so can add up to a significant amount.  

The school does not receive any revenue from fines; the money is paid to the Local Authority. In 

addition, we now have a new system in school for pupils who are late. Pupils must be escorted 

to the office in the main building and a form completed by parents/carers to sign the pupils in 



and indicate the reason for the lateness. This is for our records and also to avoid pupils 

becoming distressed. 

 

LATE MARKS ALSO IMPACT NEGATIVELY ON ATTENDANCE PLEASE TRY TO BE ON TIME! 

Worship Theme  - Christmas Joy 

 

CHRISTMAS  JOY 

Luke 2:10 

I bring good news of great JOY that will be for all the people. 

  

I wonder who said these words and how you think it relates to Christmas and the Christmas 

story? 



  

Use a wooden crib set or printed-out pictures of the different characters in the Christmas story. 

Or you could simply write the names of those characters on post-it notes.   

  

I wonder what makes Christmas so joyful for you? I wonder whether it would still feel joyful if 

we didn’t have those things you talked about? I wonder if it is a real Christmas without presents, 

decorations and food?  

You could watch this clip of The Grinch, https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=p8J-

YmVs1j0  where the people of Whoville, whose presents and Christmas trimmings have been 

stolen away, sing joyfully anyway leading the Grinch to wonder: ‘maybe Christmas doesn’t come 

from a store?’  



 



 

Class News  

 



LOVELY COOKING FROM AFTERSCHOOL CLUB WHO MADE CHRISTMAS CAKES! DELICIOUS!  

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



Cool Christmas Cards!  



 



 



 

This morning the KS1 children gathered to receive their reading prizes. The prizes are awarded 

for each time a child has read fifteen times. Some children received four prizes! The children 

who read fifteen times or more also had their names put into a draw to win an Amazon voucher. 

Henry was our winner this term, well done Henry!  



 



 

This morning the KS2 children gathered to receive their reading prizes. The prizes are awarded 

for each time a child has read fifteen times.  The children who read fifteen times or more also 

had their names put into a draw to win an Amazon voucher. Well Done Lucille (Y5) and Maddie 

(Y3).  



 

Key stage one had a fantastic time on Thursday afternoon at their Christmas party. There were 

party games, dancing and lots of fun had by all!! 



 



 



 

 



 

 



Key Dates  

 

 

Monday 6th January  - School reopens for Spring Term  



Picture News  

 

Contact Us  

 



If you would like to contact us about anything in the newsletter or need an additional 

conversation then please don't hesitate to catch me outside on the yard or through making an 

appointment at the office. 

Clifton Avenue, Billingham. Stockton-on-Tees, TS22 5BX 

Tel: 01642 650 426 

Email: office@priorsmill.org.uk 

Visit us on the web at  https://priorsmill.org.uk/ 3 

Safeguarding 

The school safeguarding policy is on the website and a paper version can also be requested 

from the office. Safeguarding is at the heart of all we do at Prior's Mill CE Primary School. 

Designated Safeguarding Lead - Mr Linsley  

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead - Miss Huddart  

EMERGENCY HELP DURING THE WEEKEND / HOLIDAYS 

During the  weekend / holidays, whilst your children are playing outside with friends, we would 

recommend that your child knows where to go to for help if they need it. This might be a 

grandparent or family friend, as well as at home. It is important that your child knows how to 

call the emergency services for help. 

We have been advised that you talk to your child about risk-taking behaviour and the potential 

consequences of any decisions that they make whilst away from home. Give your children the 

confidence to say “no” to taking part in any risky or anti-social behaviour with their peers. 

Of course, we want the children to enjoy the weekend and part of that is becoming more 

independent from parents; however, we want all our children to return to school fit, well and 

safe after the weekend. 

TEWV Crisis team (CAMHS & Adults) has now changed. 

There is a new system and people must call 111- option 2 - this is the 111 Mental Health line 

& call handlers will transfer to the local crisis team appropriately. 

 

The Children’s Hub is the first point of contact for anyone who has a concern about the 

welfare or safety of a child or young person. 

 
3https://priorsmill.org.uk/ 



The Children's Hub 

Stockton: 01642 130080 

childrenshub@hartlepool.gov.uk4     

  

Crisis support line 

If someone you know, is experiencing a mental health crisis call NHS 111 and select the mental 

health option. 

  

Billingham & Stockton Borough Foodbank 

4-6 West Precinct 

Billingham Town Centre 

Billingham TS23 2NH 

07583 575522 

https://billinghamstocktonborough.foodbank.org.uk  

info@billinghamstocktonborough.foodbank.org.uk5 

  

If you have any welfare or safeguarding concerns relating to a child in school during term time, 

please do not hesitate to contact – 

Mrs ALLISON HANSON  

PUPIL WELFARE & SAFEGUARDING OFFICER  

Prior’s Mill C/E Primary School  

Billingham TS225BX  

01642 650426  

office@priorsmill.org.uk 

 
4mailto:childrenshub@hartlepool.gov.uk 
5mailto:info@billinghamstocktonborough.foodbank.org.uk 



School Vision 

As an inclusive Church of England primary school, we welcome children and families of all faiths 

and none to be part of our school family which has a distinctly Christian character and ethos.  At 

Prior’s Mill, we encourage everyone to discover, flourish and grow in their talents, nurturing 

their God given gifts and potential. We work with passion to foster a love of learning, a love of 

community and personal resilience. Following in the footsteps of Jesus, we are a school where 

kindness, forgiveness, respect and honesty underpin our words and actions. 

Biblical Narrative - The Parable of The Mustard Seed – Mark 4:30-32 (NIV) 

“What shall we say the kingdom of God is like, or what parable shall we use to describe it? It is 

like a mustard seed, which is the smallest of all seeds on earth. Yet when planted, it grows and 

becomes the largest of all garden plants, with such big branches that the birds can perch in its 

shade.”   School Values 

We give our best - We are kind - We are honest - We are respectful - We forgive 


